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House Republicans Announce Plan to Cut Transportation Spending in Fiscal Year 2012
Today, the chairman of the House Committee on Appropriations, Rep. Harold Rogers (R-KY) announced the budget allocations [302(b)] for the twelve subcommittees under his jurisdiction. The transportation spending bill for Fiscal Year (FY) 2012 is expected to be cut approximately 14% from the funding levels in the FY11 transportation spending bill and would, if adopted into law, represent a 36% reduction from the funding being proposed by President Obama in his annual budget (which was released this February). Specifically, the House Committee on Appropriations has outlined budget authority of $47 billion for the Transportation and Housing and Urban Development Subcommittee, as compared to the $55 billion in budget authority secured by the subcommittee in FY11 and the $74 billion proposed for FY12 by President Obama. The transportation spending bill is expected to be considered by the House Committee on Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation in mid-July, with the full committee slated to consider and adopt the measure on July 26, 2011. The U.S. Senate is expected to craft their own transportation spending bill later this year, under the leadership of U.S. Senator Patty Murray (D-WA), who chairs the Senate Committee on Appropriations, Subcommittee on Transportation, Housing and Urban Development and Related Agencies. Our agency and our federal advocates will be working with House and Senate appropriators to ensure that our legislative priorities are promoted in any final transportation spending bill for FY12. A link to the announcement made by Chairman Rogers today may be accessed by clicking here. 

Metro in the Community

Our volunteers continue their busy community outreach work with promoting public transit in the neighborhoods. Recently they staffed information tables at the Mariachi Festival near the Metro Gold Line, the Mexican American Opportunity Foundation Fair on North Vermont Avenue and the Cerritos College Resource Fair. The Transit Education Programs staff also worked the LA Times Festival of Books at USC, which drew 180,000 on April 30 and May 1, 2011. A big hit at our booth was the safety robot train, "P2000 Breda" which greeted the families and drew them to the safety material at the booth. Volunteers also attended the fourth National Train Day at Union Station where 12,000 attendees crowded the station and visited our table and other transit booths on May 7, 2011. This week the volunteers will teach safety classes onboard a Silver compo bus at Fenton Avenue School, talk to students about life after high school at the Lawndale Performing Arts Center, attend the LA Cultural Heritage Connection Conference in Los Angeles and the Women's Health Festival in Watts.
Expo Construction Notice

As part of the construction of the Expo Line project, work crews will implement temporary lane closures on eastbound National Boulevard, from Hayden Avenue to Eastham Drive, to complete installation of storm drains and paving.  Construction dates are Thursday, May 12, 2011 through Friday, May 20, 2011. To view the complete notice, please click here.


	

	








